

# Hillside Mine Community Voice Minutes

5<sup>th</sup> December 2016

**Chairperson** P Tyler

**HCV Attendees** L Kakoschke (Ag Bureau, South Kilkerran), G Mattschoss (Black Point PA), J Sandercock (Ardrossan PA), B Sleath (Pine Point PA), R Sawers (Rex Minerals) , D Hosking (Community Member), D Kluske (Local Trader), M & C Redding (Community Members), D Bradshaw (JW/RP PA), J Buchanan (YP Tourism & RDA), L Easter (Port Vincent), S Kennedy (Local Trader), I Haywood (Community Member)

**Apologies** Stephen Lodge (YPLOG), P Koulizos (Community Member), J Wundersitz (YPLOG), T Stock (YPC), Stewart Lodge (Ag Bureau, Petersville), P Klopp (Ag Bureau, South Kilkerran),

**Visitors** R Laufmann (Rex Minerals), G Hall (Rex Minerals), G Dodd (Community Member), K Van Schaik (IPC),

**Minute Taker** K Van Arend (Rex Minerals)

AGENDA ITEM	Notes	ASSIGNED TO/DATE DUE
<b>1. Welcome &amp; Introductions</b>	Meeting opened at 6.33pm <b>Record keeper for this meeting /recording</b> – K Van Arend <b>Apologies</b> – noted above	
<b>2. Endorsement of Minutes</b>	<u>November 7<sup>th</sup> 2016 Minutes:</u> P Tyler thanked G Mattschoss for checking the November minutes. Stephen Lodge requested an amendment be made to the November minutes in the Community working group update review of the HMCV public meeting. He would like the inclusion ‘ <i>Stephen Lodge noted that Rex did not provide any new information at the HMCV public meeting that the public had not heard before</i> ’ <b>Moved</b> – L Kakoschke <b>Seconded</b> – B Sleath HMCV member to check minutes for this meeting: L Kakoschke <u>YPC website:</u> November 7 <sup>th</sup> 2016 minutes were endorsed for distribution and can now be made available on the YPC website and through the community networks.	K Van Arend to send minutes to YPC for posting on website and to the HMCV members for distribution.
<b>3. Business Arising (Actions)</b>	<b>Actions Arising from November Meeting</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• K Van Arend to send minutes to YPC for posting on website and to the HMCV members for distribution.</li> <li>• G Hall to continue to source information on land values around mining operations. <b>Will be addressed in Rex update</b></li> <li>• Rex to provide Gantt chart with timelines for the PEPR. <b>Is being reviewed and will then be circulated to HMCV members as a draft</b></li> <li>• G Hall to approach DSD re their independent dust consultant to attend the December HMCV meeting. <b>After discussions with HMCV members and DSD re timing/harvest P Tyler postponed this until the 1<sup>st</sup> or 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting of the New Year.</b></li> <li>• G Hall to confirm that this consultant would also be available to attend multiple meetings as requested. <b>G Hall has followed this up and believe they are available but are awaiting meeting dates.</b></li> <li>• G Hall to source the availability of noise and blasting consultant. <b>G Hall has followed this up and believe they are available but are awaiting meeting dates.</b></li> <li>• Agendas for noise &amp; blasting, marine environment and agriculture public meetings to be drafted. <b>Draft agenda for noise &amp; blasting and marine environment will be tabled at this meeting. No agenda available yet for agriculture</b></li> <li>• P Tyler to touch base with Jo on progress for transport working group. <b>J Buchanan will provide update at this meeting</b></li> </ul>	<p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p> <p>COMPLETED</p>

## Minutes

### Hillside Mine Community Voice – 5<sup>th</sup> December 2016

AGENDA ITEM	Notes	ASSIGNED TO/DATE DUE
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>T Stock to see if hot link can be reinstated and statistics for HMCV webpage hits. <b>T Stock is following up on this information and will email to P Tyler. This will then be circulated to HMCV members.</b></li> <li>G Hall to make available the SMP outline so far. <b>Will be addressed in Rex Update.</b></li> </ul>	<p>ONGOING</p> <p>COMPLETED</p>
<b>4. Update from Chairman</b>	<p>P Tyler:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No visits to the Yorke Peninsula between meetings, however have been communicating with members via phone conversations and emails.</li> <li>Working on outlines for community consultation meetings with J Wundersitz</li> <li>Spoken to A Querzoli regarding DSD's involvement in these meeting and will be meeting with both A Querzoli &amp; J Wundersitz to discuss next week</li> <li>Met with Rex regarding proposed PEPR timeframes</li> <li>Received communication from Josephine Wundersitz following the public meeting. Acknowledged and thanked Josephine for this feedback.</li> </ul>	
<b>5. Update from Rex</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>G Hall noted that after the last meeting and the discussions between G Hall and J Wundersitz he rang J Wundersitz and apologised to her if he came across as too insistent in his responses, and that this was not his intention. G Hall wanted to reiterate to the HMCV that Rex have volunteered J Burgess, R Sawers, Rex's technical specialists and consultants to the working groups to answer questions and provide information as requested but this offer has not been taken up. Rex have written drafts of some of the plans and would like to sit down with the relevant groups to discuss further. Greg wanted to emphasise his belief the working groups should make use of the specialists available.</li> <li>Rex has communicated with their dust consultant and he will be available to come to a series of meetings, depending on timing.</li> <li>G Hall is waiting to confirm the availability of the noise consultant</li> <li>Ross Sawers Re: Information on the effect of land values around mines. It is very hard to obtain definitive information with a lack of reports or studies completed. R Sawers has spoken to a real estate agent at Orange next to the Cadia mine who provided some feedback (anecdotal). Believes that the mine did not affect land prices and in fact prices have gone up in the last 18 months which he puts down to supply and demand. In his opinion the mine has been a huge benefit to the areas in terms of employment, businesses, rentals, land prices but this is one person's point of view. As this is a different area to the Peninsula it is hard to make a complete comparison. R Sawers will continue to look for definitive reports and information. Contact has been made with Northparkes mine and they are agreeable for a visit in the New Year after February. They may provide information on land values prior to this visit.</li> <li>SMP - P Koulizos, K Van Schaik, D Hosking have expressed an interest in this working group with P Koulizos proposed to be the working group leader. Rex have draft plans drawn up and made available working group. Have also approached CSIRO that specialise in this type of work and are meeting with them this week as an independent party. K Van Schaik mentioned that completing some baseline research utilising more recent available data would be very beneficial.</li> <li>R Laufmann noted that the HMCV is made up of many experienced people in their respective fields and is a pretty impressive group</li> </ul>	<p>Rex to put a proposal together regarding Northparkes mine visit</p> <p>SMP working group to arrange their first meeting</p>
<b>6. Working Groups Update</b>	<p><b>Air Quality, Noise, Light and Blasting</b> - Group Leader – L Kakoschke</p> <p><b>Rehabilitation &amp; End of Mine Life</b> – Group Leader – J Wundersitz</p> <p><b>Water Quality &amp; Marine Environment</b> - Group Leader – Stephen Lodge</p>	

# Minutes

## Hillside Mine Community Voice – 5<sup>th</sup> December 2016

AGENDA ITEM	Notes	ASSIGNED TO/DATE DUE
	<p><b>Agriculture</b> - Group Leader – Stewart Lodge P Tyler provided the update for the above 4 groups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• P Tyler and J Wundersitz have had numerous discussions regarding the proposed public meetings and the structure of these meetings. The first meeting is around the gulf and the 2<sup>nd</sup> to be around noise and air quality which will include government experts and Rex Consultants. P Tyler tabled a draft agenda for the gulf meeting with further refinement required. Feedback is welcomed and to be submitted to J Wundersitz by 12<sup>th</sup> December 2016</li> <li>• Meeting on marine environment is proposed for 15<sup>th</sup> January at the Ardrossan Bowling Club (venue to be confirmed).</li> <li>• P Tyler confirmed that Rex will be invited to the meeting.</li> <li>• P Tyler will continue working with J Wundersitz regarding the logistics of this meeting and will send out notification when finalised</li> <li>• D Kluske asked if the new reef will affect the baseline study. G Hall noted that their advice is that the baseline study conducted essentially would not change, but regarding the reef and monitoring this would be a discussion to have with the consultant and Rex will follow up.</li> </ul> <p><b>Transport</b> – Group Leader– J Buchanan</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No further update with regards to Rex at this stage</li> <li>• DPTI are about to announce major contract works with regards to Federation corner</li> <li>• G Hall noted he has made contact with the appropriate DPTI person regarding the Hillside project and is waiting to hear of their availability to meet. Will keep the Transport working group updated.</li> </ul> <p><b>Accommodation &amp; Tourism</b> - Group Leader – P Koulizos</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No further update</li> </ul> <p><b>Communication</b> - Group Leader – T Stock</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No further update</li> </ul>	<p>Feedback on the agenda, flyer and draft paper relating to proposed discussion session to be emailed to Joy and cc Phil by 12<sup>th</sup> December</p>
<b>7. Other Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• R Laufmann and G Hall thanked all HMCV members for their hard work this year</li> <li>• P Tyler wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy and safe New Year</li> </ul>	
<b>8. Confirm actions</b>	<p><b>Agreed actions</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• K Van Arend to send minutes to YPC for posting on website and to the HMCV members for distribution.</li> <li>• Feedback on the agenda, flyer and draft paper relating to proposed discussion session tabled at this meeting to be emailed to Joy and cc Phil by 12<sup>th</sup> December 2016. Details then to be circulated to HMCV members.</li> <li>• R Sawers to circulate Gantt chart to HMCV members</li> <li>• SMP working group to arrange their first meeting</li> <li>• Rex to put a proposal together regarding Northparkes mine visit</li> <li>• T Stock to see if hot link can be reinstated and statistics for HMCV webpage hits</li> </ul>	
<p><b>9. Meeting Close</b> Meeting was closed at 7.21pm</p> <p><b>Next HMCV meeting date</b></p> <p>When: Monday 6<sup>th</sup> February 2016 Where: Ardrossan Bowling Club Time: 6.30pm</p> <p><b>Agenda Items</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>		